
WAC 308-102-200  Request for adjudicative proceeding—Formal 
hearing.  Any person who is aggrieved by the interview of the depart-
ment may request a formal hearing on the matter. The request for for-
mal hearing must be in writing and must be addressed to the department 
of licensing and postmarked within fifteen days following the mailing 
of the decision of the department to the person. Failure to make time-
ly request for a formal hearing to the department shall be considered 
a withdrawal of the person's request for adjudicative proceedings and 
shall result in a waiver of the person's right to such hearing and the 
decision of the department shall become final.

If a timely request for a formal hearing is made, the department 
shall notify the person of the time of such hearing in writing, and 
mail such notice to the person's last address of record, at least 
twenty days in advance of the hearing date. In accordance with RCW 
34.05.449(3), the hearing shall be by telephone or other electronic 
means. If in the discretion of the presiding officer an in-person 
hearing is necessary, the hearing shall be held within a reasonable 
distance of the county wherein the person resides, or, if the person 
is a nonresident of Washington, in the county where the accident oc-
curred. The notice shall include the information required by RCW 
34.05.434(2).
[Statutory Authority: RCW 46.01.110. WSR 18-11-098, § 308-102-200, 
filed 5/21/18, effective 9/4/18; WSR 92-08-045, § 308-102-200, filed 
3/25/92, effective 4/25/92. Statutory Authority: RCW 46.20.391, 
46.01.110 and 46.65.020. WSR 86-07-018 (Order DS 2), § 308-102-200, 
filed 3/12/86; Order 466-DOL, § 308-102-200, filed 12/30/77; Order 
MV-302, § 308-102-200, filed 3/31/75.]
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